
Press release: PM meeting with
Canadian Prime Minister: 18 April 2018

The Prime Minister held a bilateral meeting with the Canadian Prime Minister
Justin Trudeau at Downing Street earlier today.

They agreed that Canada’s G7 Presidency was coming at a crucial time, and
would be an opportunity to build on themes discussed at CHOGM and to show the
world the value of a multilateral approach.

Prime Minister May thanked Prime Minister Trudeau for Canada’s strong support
for the UK in response to the use of a nerve agent on the streets of
Salisbury.

They agreed the decision by the US, UK and France to take action against the
Assad regime’s ability to launch chemical weapons attacks was the right thing
to do, and necessary to uphold the global prohibition on chemical weapons
use. They agreed to continue standing side by side to uphold international
norms and the rules which keep us safe.

They agreed the bilateral trade and investment relationship would continue to
go from strength to strength, welcoming the approach agreed at the March
European Council to provide continuity during the implementation period for
international agreements such as CETA, which should be swiftly transitioned
to form a new bilateral arrangement between the UK and Canada once the
implementation period has ended.

Prime Minister Trudeau said he believed that, post-Brexit, the UK and Canada
Governments would be able to move in rapid fashion towards a new trade deal
that will be particularly beneficial to both countries.
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